
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

Protocol No. 6/2017 

 

    PASCHA ARCHPASTORAL LETTER 

 

To the Very Reverend Protopresbyters, Very Reverend and Reverend Fathers, and 

Faithful of our God-Protected Diocese: 

 

        CHRIST IS RISEN!   INDEED HE IS RISEN! 

 

 “…its truth is seen in Him and you, because the darkness is passing and the true 

light is already shining.” (1 John 2:8) 

 

 In this world where darkness unceasingly prowls and is ever ready to overtake and 

consume any goodness which may exist, we must remain steadfast in our faith and allow 

Christ’s Light to shine through us, transforming us into beacons of hope for the entire 

world. 

 

 During the beautiful service of the Resurrection, waiting in a darkened church, 

anticipating the Light, we should be mindful of what we are about to experience and its 

significance.  The Resurrection is a real event.  It is happening right now for all of us. 

 

 On this great and glorious Feast of Pascha – the Resurrection of our Lord and 

Saviour Jesus Christ, our hearts are filled with tremendous joy, our souls are transformed 

and we bask in the Light of the Truth.   

 

 It is my fervent prayer that we continue and increase our efforts to help conquer the 

seemingly overwhelming sorrows and despairs in this darkened world by sharing the 

“Good News” of our Lord’s Resurrection, not only with the proclamation of “Christ is 

Risen” but also by also being the shining, radiant beacons of our Lord’s Light and Love. 
 

                 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Personal Greetings 

 

 

 On this Bright and Holy Feast,  I  extend my prayerful best wishes  to you,   the 

Clergy and Laity, Friends and Supporters of the American Carpatho-Russian Orthodox 

Diocese.  May you truly experience the love, joy, and excitement of the early followers of 

Christ when they first saw Him after His Resurrection. Christ is Risen! 

 

 

                           Working in the Risen Lord’s Vineyard with much love, 

          
 

  
+Bishop Gregory of Nyssa   

 

 

 

 To be read as the sermon in all churches of the Diocese at the Divine Liturgy on 

the Feast of the Resurrection of our Lord, God, and Saviour Jesus Christ! 

 

 

 

 

 
                          

 

 


